Winter Weather:

It took awhile, but harsh winter weather has definitely arrived! Many schools have already implemented delays and cancellations due to sub-zero temperatures and heavy snowfall, and more may be on the way. As always, use your best judgment when deciding whether to come to practice or not. Any cancellations or changes due to the weather will be communicated ASAP, however if you feel the conditions are unsafe to travel in, please stay home – and stay warm!
Practice Schedule Changes:

There’s nothing on this week’s schedule that is a conflict or an actual change, but there are two items worth noting when planning this week. However as mentioned above, plans can change due to the weather.
1. There will be Gold, Silver and Bronze practice at Ben Davis on Tuesday and Thursday, from 5:30 – 7 p.m.
2. Friday practice at Brownsburg is at 5 p.m. for all training groups.
Gold Group Dryland Training:

Coach Andy wanted all Gold Group swimmers to know that after the upcoming Terre Haute Arctic Blast meet (see below), there will be no more dryland training. This is to start giving the swimmers some extra rest as we prepare for the Championship Season! Please note this on your practice schedules.
THT 8&Under Meet and Arctic Blast:

Entries for the Terre Haute Torpedoes 8&Under Challenge (Saturday @ T.H. North H.S.) and the THT Arctic Blast (February 16-18 @ T.H. North H.S.) have been submitted to the hosts and posted on the club website, along with the respective meet information packets. Please check this information for accuracy and note warmup times for your swimmer(s) sessions.
Carmel Maui Madness Meet:

This meet (March 11 @ Carmel High School) represents the very last chance for swimmers to make Age Group State cuts, and is for 10&Under swimmers only. Entries are due to the hosts soon, however, if your swimmer(s) would like to participate in this meet and have not already signed up, please send Coach Josh an email (jsaylor5@yahoo.com) by the end of practice tomorrow (Thursday). This is the last chance to signup for this meet and again, please note the age restriction.

State Team T-Shirts:
The Terre Haute meets and the Carmel meet represent the last chances our swimmers have to qualify for the Divisional, Age Group or Senior State Championship meets to be held in March. However, many Cyclones have already qualified for these meets and Swim INDY will be well represented during the championship season! One of the traditions of the Championship season is the state team T-shirt. The coaching staff has come up with a couple ideas and the design is being finalized, but we need shirt sizes for all Cyclone Championship swimmers. If you have qualified for one of the Championship meets, please pass your T-shirt size along to Coach Josh ASAP.

Congratulations:

Many Swim INDY Cyclone senior swimmers completed their high school seasons over the weekend at the IHSAA Girls Sectionals. There were many fast swims, and special congratulations to Cyclone Claire Partlow, who won the 500 freestyle at her Sectional and will compete at this weekend’s IHSAA State Championships at IUPUI. Good job and welcome back girls, and good luck to all the Cyclone boys who will swim at Sectionals next weekend. Keep up the fast swimming!

“Success is not final, failure is not fatal. It is the courage to continue that counts.”



- Winston Churchill

